MYS BOARD MEETING MINUTES
 June 27, 2012
PRESENT:
Eric Reed, Jane Scott Jones, Dean Cretsinger, Ray Crawford , Mike Slavik, Suha Kocabal, Marc Noe, Juan Aguilar, Suzanne Deitch, Bill Gray, Jose Ochoa, Louise Waxler,
ABSENT:
Maureen Dalbec, Peter Freire, 
GUESTS:
none
Meeting was called to order at 7:33 PM by Eric Reed, MYS Treasurer
Approval of the Minutes:

Motion to approve the Minutes of the May Board Meeting on May 30, 2012, was made and seconded.

Minutes of the May Board Meeting were approved unanimously.  
Executive Director Report:  Louise Waxler
Update on Activities
* Meetings with Eric and Clyde to finalize coaching compensation 

* Meeting with Brad Roos and team representatives to discuss Labor Day tournament 

* Acquired cash sponsorship from Dick’s Sporting Goods 

* Meeting(s) with 2012-2013 proposed Director of Coaching 

* Strategic Plan Questionnaire completed and forwarded to BOD, Club Admin and Key Coaching Staff 

* Meeting with Bill Gray to discuss MYS fields and potential future development 

* Meeting with Clyde and two potential female coaching candidates 

* Meetings with three vendors regarding recreational equipment for Fall 2012; three bids submitted – will make final decision first week of July 

* Follow-up meeting with Korrio and its CEO; GoTo Meeting held on 6/21 to review scheduling module 

* Hired consultant to help with facilitation of the Strategic Plan 

* Created and launched a new MYS tournament site….www.mcleantournament.com 

* Posting club updates via FB and Twitter 
Field Development Report:   Bill Gray, Director
· Field development options were reviewed with the Board.
The Board postponed the LP2 reconstruction project due to start in July until Summer 2013, and expressed interest in discussions with both the West Lewinsville Heights Citizens Association (WLHCA) over the previous proposal regarding LP2 and LP3, and with The Madeira School about their plans for turf and lighted fields.
Recreation Report:   Jane Scott Jones, Director
· House 

     The season concluded on June 9, with playoffs for U10/11s and regular games for  U6-U9.  There was only one game day rained out, but practices were affected during the season;  it continues to be policy that there are no make-ups offered for rained-out events, due to lack of space.
      A meeting was held for rising U7 coaches and assistants, to be followed by an email, discussing the academy approach to practices for next year.  Discussions have been held, and will continue, on how to support both the U6 and U8 age groups;  the latter will be affected by the new JR group, and how many children of current coaches have been invited.  

· SFL 
     Given the good weather on game days, and increasing access to turf fields, the majority of teams played their full schedules, and 27 of 39 MYS teams played in Finals, on the 2nd of the end of season tournament.

     A brief summary of the results:  on the boys side, there were 2 Champions (U12), 6 Finalists and 1 3rd Place;  the girls saw 3 Champions (U14), 8 Finalists and 1 3rd Place.  The 2 all-Senior teams both earned trophies in their final season.

    The SFL send out a summary of game results:  in tournament games, where teams are matched up based on their regular season standings, the percentage of games determined by 3 goals or fewer ranged between 75% (12 Boys) and 97% (19 Girls).  The outlier is 14 Boys, where there were only 60% of tournament games won by 3 or fewer.
· Allstars 
      23 teams competed over Father's Day at the FPYC tournament.   MYS had teams in every age group except U16G and U19G.  Many coaches have reported that they had a great time and the kids learned a lot through the experience.  MYS had 1 Champion (U11G - Gosse) and 3 Finalists: (U10G - Klenk), (U11B - Anikeeff) and (U13B-Peterson).

Treasurer’s Report:  Eric Reed, MYS Treasurer

Eric Reed presented the following Motion to the Board:
Motion:  Resolved, that upon agreement to specific terms by the Executive Director and Treasurer, these individuals are authorized to enter into a 10 year, rent free lease agreement for ~400 sq.ft. of office space at 6723 Whittier Avenue, McLean.  

.
Motion was seconded and after board discussion, the Motion was approved unanimously.
Travel Report: Dean Cretsinger, Travel Director
It was reported that Tryouts were almost completed for the 2012-13 season.  The new Tryout Page had made the process much smoother and more efficient, and more changes would be made for next year eg blocking out the 2-week period in question, so that practice changes could be made more freely.  Another issue to be further discussed is the process for making decisions about adding teams: who should be involved, and the timing of the decision.
New Business:

Ray Crawford reported that 98% of games had had officials assigned through Aribter.  There will be a new Referee class in late August.

Dean Cretsinger reported that both DA and ECNL teams are participating in playoffs in June.

Eric Reed commented favorably on the recent Sweeper, and both the call for Volunteers and the advert for a paid part-time position with MYS.
Adjournment:  There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:00 pm.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Jane Scott-Jones, House League Commissioner
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